
 
ITEM # 28 
DATE: 09-28-21 

                        
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT: YOUTH AND SHELTER SERVICES USE OF MUNICIPAL LOT P 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
In October 2018, City Council approved a three-year lease extension with Youth and 
Shelter Services (YSS) for use of Municipal Lot P at 308 5th Street. Lot P was originally 
leased to YSS as part of the Development Agreement for renovation of the old City Hall 
at 420 Kellogg Avenue beginning in 1995. The last time the lease was renewed, it was at 
the lease rate of $35/space/month. 
 
The current rate for reserved parking space rental in other City lots is $50/month/space. 
However, in other parking spaces, the City provides for ongoing maintenance of the lot. 
YSS is currently responsible for annual maintenance of Lot P; staff values this 
maintenance at approximately $15/space/month. It should be noted that the lease 
agreement requires this maintenance be performed at the lessor’s sole expense.  
 
The proposed lease extension would continue the rental rate of $35/space/month for the 
first 5-years. For years six to ten, the rental rate would be whatever the current City-wide 
reserved rental rate minus the $15/space/month in recognition of YSS conducting the 
routine maintenance activities. The lease may be terminated upon a 120-day written 
notice for any reason, such as if there is ever a different public need for the use of 
the property.  
 
Because the lease period is more than three years, a public hearing must be held before 
the lease can be approved. The current lease agreement expired as of August 31, 2021. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. The City Council can approve the attached amendment to the Parking Lease 
Agreement with Youth and Shelter Services for Municipal Lot P.  

 
2. The City Council can modify the attached amendment to the Parking Lease 

Agreement with Youth and Shelter Services for Municipal Lot P. 
 

3. The City Council can reject the lease extension and convert the parking stalls to 
the standard 24-hour Reserved Parking at $50/space/month. 

 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
By maintaining the current arrangement with YSS, the City can continue to support the 
parking needs of YSS, respond to a need to the redevelopment of the lot, and meet the 
goals of maintaining the parking system. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City 
Manager that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1 as described above. 
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